

3/1/2021 - Discussing the 2021-2026 Plan of Service

Meeting begun at 11:02am by Betsy Hartnett

Approval meeting will be within the next two weeks, before April 1st, to make any changes to this Plan of Service

Links to Documents:

<https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Lb9YvYUm67zK0DSSrs3cV0L8Az52PLSmmRpN-5Z6oqg/edit?usp=sharing>

Mission Statement, finalized at the last meeting:

<https://docs.google.com/document/d/1tQxciooxoFa3fB9EfKm25OWgSD-6vUfX2WeG--8Q6q4/edit?usp=sharing>

Plan of Service 2021-2026, Final Draft:

<https://docs.google.com/document/d/1uJ7qnySNKQzjD5NVd4cqqduMbO64o6K-T-7sCdrOc1s/edit?usp=sharing>

4.2 Moved onto next section of Plan of Service, CCD Plan. As broad as possible to allow for school librarians to curate their collections as they see fit.

Any suggested changes to document?

- Marc Wildman suggests changing MARC records to all caps

Please look over intended results and evaluation methods - Email Betsy or comment on document if you don't want to comment aloud

4.3 Union Catalog

Focus groups as part of evaluation?

- Fred Berowski voiced support for that idea; Betsy added to document
- Thoughts? Marc Wildman approved

No other changes for 4.3

4.4 Delivery

- No changes to courier delivery; always highly praised
- Marc Wildman suggests changing "data" to "survey data"

4.5 Interlibrary loan

- Changed minor wording

4.6 Digital Collection Access

- Goal to have everything accessed through OPALS library catalog pages

4.8 Special Clint Groups

- Fred voiced support as is

4.9 Professional Development and Training

- All members' plan goals grouped together into one of three themed categories
- PD partner with CLRC - put under element 4.8/ already there
- Thoughts?
- Betsy would like to revisit member goals yearly to see whether they're met or need to be revised; follow through

4.10 Consulting and Development Services

4.11 Coordinated Services, Virtual Reference

- Minor change suggested

4.14 Awareness and Advocacy

- Has started working with School Comm on publicizing what SLS is doing a little more
- Punctuation changes

4.15 Communication Among Members

- Will try to use OH Librarian facebook group more
- Security settings in some districts don't allow some members to participate in google classroom or shared drives?

4.16 Collaborative Efforts with Other Library Systems

- Working more closely with MO BOCES

4.17 Curriculum Development

- Betsy believes Information Literacy to be a much needed and mandated course for graduation
- COVID should be changing the way that we're teaching because remote students all have access to phones; still teaching students to memorize and testing them on this; should be testing them on their ability to find, analyze, synthesize information

Time 11:54: Any other thoughts?

- Will Council be meeting again? Betsy would like to vote on it in the next two weeks.
- Can they vote by proxy? Marc believes so, as long as she keeps the documentation of approval
- Betsy will send it out; might be easier to do a proxy vote with a google form w/ Yes or No
- Any further questions, contact Betsy. Betsy thanks everyone for their work and help on it.

Meeting ended at 11:57am

